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Dear Team Bayview 
We are so lucky to finally have some warm weather. We 
have noticed a number of children still wearing long 
sleeves under their polo shirts, or refusing to take their 
jumpers off in the middle of the day even though 
perspiration is pouring down their faces. Please remind 
your children to take off excess clothing and their 
jumper once the day has warmed up. As part of our sun 
safe policy at school all our children are required to wear 
a school bucket hat when they are outside during terms 
1 and 4. We strongly encourage the children to apply 
sunscreen before school (mainly so parents can 
supervise this). We do have sunscreen available in the 
office for children to use but those who have sensitivity 
to certain sunscreens should provide their own. We do 
have a number of water fountains around the school 
that children can drink from or fill their drink bottles up 
at. We suggest your child brings a drink bottle to school 
so they can have this in class during learning time to 
have a drink from when needed. Please ensure 
everything is named so if it is misplaced it can be 
returned to the owner. On Monday I was able to return 
10 hats that Mr Corbett had found around the school as 
they had the child’s name written inside! 
PROGRESS AND ACHIEVEMENT 
Your child may have come home recently telling you 
that they had a test at school. This is because our 
teachers are currently assessing all students across all 
curriculum areas to determine their achievement and 
progress over the year. From this data the teachers will 
write an end of year report. These are being issued on 
Friday 13th December. On Thursday 28th November we 
are holding an open day where all parents are welcome 
to come into school so your children can share their 
learning with you. You are welcome to do this when you 
drop them off in the morning, or during the day before 
3pm, if that suits. Please note these are child led and 
will not involve the teacher.  
2020 RESPONSIBILITIES 
We have some opportunities coming up where our 2019 
Year 4 and 5 students can offer their service to the school 
for the 2020 academic year. Mrs Cray has already asked 
for expressions of interest in training for crossing patrol and 
chain gang. These children require official training by the 
NZ Police this year and once accepted and trained, will 
work alongside this years’ monitors to gain valuable 
experience and courage! 
We are also currently looking for our head boy and girl for 
2020. These students must be Year 6 in 2020 and must 
‘want’ to take on this position and all the responsibility that 
goes with it. 
If you have a child in Year 4, 5 or 6 next year you may want 
to start the conversations around volunteering and 
leadership at Bayview in 2020. 
Other responsibilities include librarians, student council, 
sports shed, kindy buddies, milk monitors, travelwise, 
envirogroup, as well as extra curricula groups! 

STUDENTS LEAVING/ENROLLING 
If you are not returning to Bayview School next year can 
you please let us know? This will help us with our school 
organisation for 2020. 
It will also be very helpful if all pre enrolment forms are 
completed for any students who live within the school 
zone and who will be attending Bayview during 2020, 
even if they are not starting until term 4. This helps us 
know when we may need to employ a new teacher for our 
new entrants. 
If you applied for an out of zone place you should have 
received a letter from us by now telling you if you were 
successful or not with your application. If you have not 
received this please give Shannon a call in the office. 
KIDS 4 KIDS CONCERT 
On Wednesday 20th November our fabulous childrens 
choir will be performing at the annual Kids 4 Kids concert 
at the Bruce Mason centre. This choir has been practicing 
since term one with Mrs Pauline Prictor. This is a big 
undertaking for our children as they must stay committed 
for an entire year! 
We know our children will do Bayview proud! We are 
lucky to have such amazing opportunities for our children 
to participate in. 
If you have a child performing in this you should have 
received a special notice about drop off and pick up on 
the night. 
ONEPOTO CULTURAL FESTIVAL 
On Friday 22nd November around 60 of our senior kapa 
haka group will be performing at the Onepoto Cultural 
Festival which is held at Onepoto Primary School, 31 
Fraser Ave, Northcote. Bayview are performing at 
1.20pm on the outdoor stage. Parents and caregivers are 
very welcome to show their support and attend this 
awesome event. 
If your child is participating in this you should have 
received a special notice earlier this week. 
A special THANK YOU to Kat Low, Amanda Heileson, 
Karen Lynch and the Bayview Craft mob for sewing our 
new kapa haka uniforms. This has been a consuming 
process over the year to get this done. If you recall some 
of our senior students organised a Hangi fundraiser 
earlier this year to raise funds for new uniforms. It is great 
to see this coming to fruition. Thank you to everyone 
involved for all the hard work and co-ordination this has 
required. 
START DATES FOR 2020 (scary I know!) 
20 January – office open  
28January – Kaipatiki Kahui Ako conference for staff 
29 January – Bayview School teacher only day for staff 
30 January – School starts for children 
6 February – Waitangi Day  
9 April – last day of term one 
10 April – Good Friday 
                                          Di and Team Bayview Staff 
 

 

LIBRARY STOCKTAKE 
Our annual library stocktake is 
happening on 4th and 5th 
December. We need ALL 
library books returned by this 
date please. Unreturned library 
books will be invoiced to the 
last child who took it out of the 
library. Please take the time to 
search for these at home now! 

Dates for diaries 
BOT mtg 6pm 7/11 

Kaipatiki Kahui ako BOT 
mtg 6pm @ Glenfield 
College 

13/11 

World Kindness day 13/11 

Harakeke bronze I CARE 
assembly 9am 

15/11 

2020 NE enrolment days 18-19/11 

Y1-3 athletics day 11.30-
1pm 

18/11 

Y4-6 athletics day 9.30am-
2.30pm 

19/11 

Choir Kids 4 Kids concert 20/11 

Onepoto Cultural Festival 
Bayview performing @ 
1.20pm 

22/11 

Glenfield Cluster Athletics 
comp @ Takapuna 
Athletics club 

26/11 

Child led conference open 
day 

28/11 

Pikorua Bronze I CARE 
assembly 9am 

29/11 

Year 4-6 cyber safety talk 2/12 

2020 road patrol training 
9am 

3/12 

LIBRARY STOCKTAKE 4-5/12 

Parent thank you drinks 
with the BOT 5pm – 
6.30pm 

5/12 

Kauanuanu Bronze I CARE 
assembly 9am 

6/12 

Community Christmas 
Carol evening 

6/12 

Sports/volunteers 
prizegiving 9am 

9/12 

Year 6 graduation 5.30pm 9/12 

BIG day IN 10/12 

Formal end of year 
prizegiving 9.45am 

11/12 

Farewell assembly 9am 13/12 

End of year reports come 
home 

13/12 

Last day of the year. 
School closes 12.30pm 

16/12 



School Notices 

Welcome to our new 
pupils: 

 

 
 
 

Anant Solanki,  
Summer Nortje 

 
 

We know you will enjoy your time at 
Bayview School!  

 

School Hall 
Users/Training 

 
If you are using our school 
hall after hours (3pm) for 
sport trainings or have 
hired it can you please 
check all windows and 
doors are closed and 

locked properly before the 
last person leaves. 

 
Also please check the 

bathrooms to ensure sink 
taps are turned off and 

windows are closed in the 
toilets. 

 
Safety First 

 
Thank you 

Shannon Sofaea  

Class Photos 
 

We are now taking orders for 
this year’s class photos which 

were taken at school on the 23rd 
October 2019. 

Please note that class photos 
must be ordered and paid for 

before delivery. 
Your child should have received 

an envelope with their name 
pre-printed on it. If you would 
like to order a photo, please 

return to it to school with 
payment. 

Please send all orders to school 
by next Friday 15th November 

2019. 

Assemblies 
We hold our school assemblies every 

Community News 

Friday from 9 a.m., and you are 
welcome to come and celebrate our 
successes and enjoy items put on by 
learning groups.   The timetable is: 
 
8th November        Kauanuanu 
15th November      ICare Harakeke 
22nd November     Guest presenters 
29th November      ICare Pikorua 
 

Classrooms are in the following 
Professional Learning Groups: 
Pikorua  Habitats  2, 13, 15, 17 
Kauanuanu Habitats  5, 18, 19, 20 
Harakeke Habitats  1, 6, 12, 14, 16 

Wave Warriors 
Holiday Surf Programme 

The NZ Surf Academy are running their popular holiday surf programme 
over the summer holidays for 6-16yr olds at Orewa Beach 

 

Fun, Safe, Active & Healthy 
 

6-16yr olds | 5 Day Programme | $175 per person 16-20 Dec | 6-10 Jan | 
13-17 Jan | 20-24 Jan | AM or PM session times 

Suitable for beginner and intermediate surfers – developing surf skills 
and water confidence in a fun and safe environment at Orewa Beach 

Limited spaces | Please email to book 
surf@nzsurfacademy.co.nz 
www.nzsurfacademy.co.nz 

 

Repair Café  
 

Repair. Recycle. Renew 
 

Saturday 16 November, 
10:00am – 1:00pm 

Mission Hall, Glenfield 
Community Centre. 

 

Bring your broken items for repair: 

Bikes-Clothing-Small Electrical-
Wooden Items-Toys 

Community News 

 

Brain Play 
Understands the needs of your child and their place in our ever-changing 
world. We are an innovative learning community passionate about 
education and technology. Our classes are for students of any ability, ages 
5-15 
CODING, ROBOTICS, 3D PRITING 
AFTER SCHOOL + HOLIDAY PROGRAMMES 
FREE TRAILS 
Monday-Friday from 3.00pm 
School holiday Programmes 
Brainplay.co.nz@brainplaynz 0275096168 
Albany, Diary Flat, Hobsonville Point, Mairangi Bay, Silverdale 
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